
IRVINGTON CITY COUNCIL 
Irvington City Hall, 109 W. Caroline St., Irvington, KY  40146 

       Regular Called Meeting streamed via Facebook Live 
Minutes for February 1, 2021  7:00 ET 

 
Due to the Covid-19 (Corona Virus) and orders from Governor Andy Beshear, the February 1, 2021 
Regular Called Meeting was held at City Hall and streamed via Facebook Live. 

The Regular Called Meeting of the Irvington City Council was called to order by Mayor Yvonne Kennedy. 
Prayer was by Council Member Bruce Basham followed by the Pledge to the American Flag. 

The newly elected City Council members were introduced by Mayor Kennedy. 

Council Members Bruce Basham, Pat Logsdon, Charles Douglas Lucas, Ronnie Robinson, Robert Young III 
and City Attorney Rachel Brown were all present. Council Member Ricky Lucas was absent. 

Bruce Basham moved to accept the minutes of the December 7, 2020 Regular Meeting Via FaceBook 
Live. Motion was seconded by Pat Logsdon. All council members voted affirmative. Motion carried. 

Pat Logsdon moved to accept the minutes of the December 30, 2020 Special Called Meeting via 
FaceBook Live. Motion was seconded by Charles Douglas Lucas. All council members voted affirmative. 
Motion carried. 

The January 4, 2021 Regular Meeting was postponed. This notice will be included in the book of 
minutes. 

Bruce Basham moved to accept the minutes of the January 12, 2021 Special Called Meeting via 
FaceBook Live. Motion was seconded by Pat Logsdon. All council members voted affirmative. Motion 
carried.  

City Clerk Mona Drane was absent. The Treasurer’s Report and the Clerk’s Report were provided in the 
packets. Total City Stickers sold in January – 111, Business License sold – 14, RECC collections - 
$40,819.34, Overtime hours 57:13. City Officials Training was held Jan 19-21. 2018 Audit is not yet 
complete. Mayor Kennedy is to meet with Melissa Martin, Auditor on February 10. The FY2020 Budget 
needs to be amended to include a portion of the CARES Act Funding. The FY2021 Budget also needs to 
be amended. These should be completed soon for the first reading. Letters were sent out to businesses 
that have not yet purchased business license for 2021. A reminder to complete paperwork in the 
packets. A list of inventory was included in the packets. The FY2021 Payment #3 Municipal Street Aid has 
been received in the amount of $4,448. 2020 Property Tax Bills become delinquent on February 1. These 
have been sent to Government Services for collection. Several residents have called concerning the 
sanitation bids. The check for the second round of CARES Act Funding has been received in the amount 
of $26,770. 

Supervisor Chris Lucas reported the public works department fixed a footstone at Cedar Hill Cemetery, 
cleaned up around the burn pile, worked on a valve at the WasteWater Plant, spent time listening to 
services looking for a leak, had 3 water leaks, 1 sewer problem, cleaned up around shop and recycle 
property and picked up trash on right of way. 

Police Chief Brandon Brinkley reported 151 Calls for Service in February, 40 Citations, 97 Charges, 8 
Outstanding Warrants, 16 Arrests, 3 Collisions, 1 Domestic, 3 Courtesy Notices and 1 Call for K9 Service.  



There were no reports from the other departments. The Code Enforcement Board did not meet in 
January.  

New Business – Charles Douglas Lucas reported plans are being made forThe Railroad Festival on 
September 25, 2021 and many events are being considered. 

Bruce Basham moved to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Pat Logsdon. All members voted 
affirmative. Motion carried. 

 

___________________________________________________________ 

Yvonne Kennedy 
Mayor 
 
 
 
ATTEST 
 

_________________________________________________________ 

Mona Drane 
City Clerk/Treasurer 


